Business Meeting Rocky Mountain Section MAA April 7, 1990

The minutes of the 1989 Business Meeting and the Treasurer's report were received and approved. Chair Duane Porter noted that the section will cover newsletter expenses for Metropolitan State College and University of Wyoming in the amounts of \$270 and \$210 respectively.

There was no governor's report, John Gill was unable to attend the meeting.

Next year's 1991 meeting will be held at the University of Northern Colorado in Greeley, Bill Bosch and Don Elliott will be the program chairs. There was an invitation to hold the following meeting in Colorado Springs, jointly hosted by Colorado College and the University of Colorado at Colorado Springs. Larry Cannon of Utah State University has invited the Rocky Mountain Section to hold joint meetings with the intermountain section in 1992 along with the AMS regional meeting at Salt Lake City or Logan. A vote was taken and there were 6 votes for meeting in Utah and 14 votes for meeting on the Front Range of Colorado. There was a motion to meet in Colorado Springs in 1992, the motion passed.

The election of officers was held. New officers are Chair-Elect: Laurel Rogers; Vice-Chair: Corinne Brage; and Secretary-Treasurer: William Ramaley.

There was a motion to thank the University of Wyoming for hosting the meeting. The motion passed. There was a motion to thank the nominating committee for their work. The motion passed. There was a motion to thank Bill Emerson for serving two terms as Secretary-Treasurer and Newsletter Editor. The motion passed.

There was a motion to adjourn. The motion passed.